Coastal Quilters Guild Board Meeting Agenda, October 18, 2012

Present:  Patty Six, Barbara MacCallum, Barb Postma, Marty Frolli, Karen Pickford, Ranell Hansen, Mary Maxwell, Irelle Beatie, Carol Fay, Julie Mock, Edalee Keehn
The meeting was called to order at 7:35 by Carol Fay. 
 
The September Board Meeting and October General meeting minutes were approved as corrected.
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Sue Kadner reported that we earned approximately $1000 more on the Quilt Show than we did last year.

The 2012-2013 budget was approved (see attached).

Sue announced that if we downsize one of the storage lockers we would save $1200 for the year. We will wait until all of the Quilt Show and other materials are returned to the locker before 
we decide to downsize.

The treasurer’s report was accepted. (see attached).

 
Board and Committee Reports
       
Programs – Ranell Hansen

Ranell has not been able to get a speaker for the December meeting.  She asked if we should do a boutique instead. Irelle asked if our own members would buy. Marty said that it could be open to our own members plus guests. Julie asked if we want to work that hard at the December meeting. Marty said that she is willing to organize the activity.

There was discussion about what should be included in the evening.  Door prizes, community quilts (to accept donations 
only), workshops, boutique, food, show and tell, opportunity quilt and block of the month will continue. The room arrangement was discussed and a plan was developed.

Irelle asked where we will put people if we open the event to the community.  It was decided not to encourage non-members.

Sue will extend the sales tax permit through December.

Marty asked about the quilt stands. She will send an email message to find out where they are. She will also find out about 
table clothes.

She will have the participants drop their items early the day of 
the sale and then leave so that her committee can do the set up.

Ranell and Marty will design an announcement about the event for the website as well as for an e blast.

Ranell also mentioned that the October 2013 speaker is very expensive and she is concerned that too many people will be out 
of town. It was decided to invite a local group such as Fiber Vision to do the program and possibly do a workshop. The current speaker will be re-scheduled, if possible.

The November 9 workshop is Sherry Werum.  She is offering a 
$35 kit and makes the “tubes” for us. Julie passed out examples of the runner project. She took sign-ups and payment from the Board members.

The January 11 speaker will be Tammy Bowser who does pet or facial quilts.  A photo must be sent to her two weeks before the workshop.

Membership – Becky Gallup- no report

Workshops – Julie Mock:  Response to the Dresden Plate workshop was very positive.  

There is an Open Sew day on Saturday, October 20. It was suggested that she limit it to 24 people. Julie will send a reminder.  

Quilt Show – Karen Pickford

Karen announced that there will be a wrap-up meeting on Saturday, October 20.

Challenge – Karen Pickford

“Judge a Book by its Cover” is the theme.  Karen will put the guidelines in the newsletter.

Community Quilts - Edalee Keehn

They sold over $548 in packets at the October general meeting.

Library – Elaine Kovar—no report

 
Other Reports

It was decided that we will suspend the food collection at the Guild meetings. The number of items is decreasing and the Food 
Bank can use cash better than canned goods. Members can contribute on their own.
 
Old Business 

Were the missing quilt stands found? A discussion was held about the number of stands that we have. Patty is going to collect them and make a proposal regarding the need for additional stands. Mary offered to help.

 
New Business
Julie Mock suggested that we allow the Speaker Liaison (one person) to take the workshops at no cost if there is space.  After discussion, the Board agreed to the idea.

Julie also asked for some conversation about why some of the 
classes are not filling.  After much discussion it was decided to 
prepare an article for the newsletter (Irelle will write), have an announcement at the Guild meeting from the president, and put a survey on each chair.  Board members are requested to send survey questions to Ranell and she will compile a survey for the Board’s approval.

Marty Frolli requested support (see attached) from the Board for her class that will make charity quilts.  She asked for supplies; permission to write an article for the newsletter and speak to the membership; and a direct donation of cash to the program.  Open sews will not be cancelled. After discussion, Carol suggested that the Board think about the request over the next month, speak to other members, and bring back their decision.

Board members were asked to be sure to replace themselves and alert Carol if they are not going to be at a meeting where they have a responsibility.

Adjournment at 8:45.
 
